[bookmark: _GoBack]COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE:		November 3, 2016

TO:	Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb Sr., Chair, County Board of Supervisors
	Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chair, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee
	Supervisor Peggy West, Chair, Finance and Audit Committee
		
FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:	Unanticipated Revenue Surplus from Fleet Management, MCDOT


POLICY

County Board Resolution 86-666 requires department heads to report to the Finance and Audit Committee revenues received from sources not anticipated in the budget in excess of $100,000, or revenues received that exceed budget estimates by that amount.

BACKGROUND

The auction revenue for equipment purchased, after 2010 when the bonding replacement program was initiated, is being utilized to fund the Capital Equipment Program. The revenue from the older equipment prior to 2010 is diminishing and not many pieces of older equipment remain and therefore no budget was provided for auction revenue in 2016.  There is no 2016 budgetary impact as the expenditures for capital equipment are funded by the auction revenue. 

FISCAL NOTE

The auction revenue of $101,850, was used to purchase equipment that was needed to continue the daily operations of Fleet Management.  There is no budget impact in 2016.

Prepared by:  	Daniel Goeden, Director of Fleet Management, MCDOT

Respectfully Submitted:

___________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director
Department of Transportation


cc:	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Steve Kreklow, Budget Director, DAS-PSB
Jonathan Schatz, Fiscal and Budget Analyst, DAS-PSB
